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This is a re-submittal of a modification previously filed as EM-CING-062-020930, which was denied at the Council meeting of 10/7/02. The existing facility is located on the roof of an apartment building at 975 Mix Avenue in Hamden. It consists of a 20-foot tall guyed lattice tower to which two whip antennas are attached. The whip antennas extend about 6 or 7 feet above the top of the lattice tower. Staff visited this site on October 3, 2002.

SBMS seeks to replace existing whip antennas with three 8-foot tall panel antennas and 6 tower mount amplifiers. The guyed lattice tower is not structurally capable of supporting the proposed replacement antennas. Therefore, SBMS seeks to replace the existing tower with a 20-foot tall monopole to be installed approximately 12 feet from the existing tower. An 8 ½’ tall “antenna support pipe” would be attached to the top of the new monopole. The replacement panel antennas would be attached to this support pipe.

SBMS asserts that the support pipe would be a separate structural element from the 20-foot tall monopole and that it would be removed should the antennas it supports become obsolete or unneeded. SBMS sought to have a smaller support pipe installed, but engineering studies showed that the support pipe needs to be the same diameter as the monopole beneath it. Because the support pipe is a separate element, SBMS argues, it should not be included when calculating the height of the monopole and the replacement tower should be considered the same height as the existing tower.

However, staff feels that, because the support pipe would be the same diameter as the monopole, most people looking at the tower would not be able to distinguish a difference between the monopole and the support pipe and would perceive the two “separate elements” to be one, taller tower.

Despite this difference in interpretation, there are no compelling reasons to deny this modification as a petition. The top of the new antennas, as attached to the support pipe, would be approximately the same height as the top of the existing whip antennas. The replacement monopole would, in staff’s estimation, have less of a visual impact than the existing guyed lattice tower. The power densities of the proposed replacement antennas would be a 13.5% increase over the power density of the existing antennas, but would remain well within regulatory limits.
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